Friends of Monument Preserve 

P.O. Box 634
Monument, CO  80132-1216
Board Meeting

April 8, 2014
I.  Call to Order and Attendance:  The Board meeting of the FOMP began at 7:00 p.m. in the Fire Center Classroom.  Members present were Jon Nordby, president; Chris Tirpak, vice president; Diane Strohm, Treasurer; Marianne LaRivee, secretary; as well as Bill Benson, Hermann Spielkamp, and Diane Bandle, members at large.  Nancy Spielkamp, Judy Benson, and Jeff Shapiro were also in attendance.  Three guests—Madeline VanDenHoek from the town of Monument, Jason Winkel and Laura Schnarr from Blakely and Co.—spoke about the Mt Herman Challenge they propose on Monument Preserve and Pike National Forest lands.
II.  Issues:
A.  Hot Shot Pot Luck:  Kris Paxson, Monument Helitack, and Tom Albright, Monument Hotshots, contacted us to finalize the date for the Hot Shots Dinner:  Thursday, 24 April.  Chris Tirpak will send a message to the FOMP membership asking for volunteer chefs for the pot luck.  Anyone interested will contact Marianne. 
B.  Newsletter:  All the newsletters have been distributed, so we voted to print more.
C.  Treasury:  Diane Strohm reported that we have $6,570 in our coffers.
D.  Projects/Events:  Scout groups have contacted Jon Nordby proposing to improve the fire rings and police the area they use often near Red Rocks Drive.  We approve the cleanup. 
E.  Mt Herman Challenge:  Jason Winkel and Laura Schnarr explained the proposal for 5K and half-marathon runs in June.  We explained our opposition, which we discussed extensively last month to both plans.
III.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

